Power co-generation by sugar mills


AS the risks from an acute power shortage to economic growth mounts and the quality of life of ordinary citizens deteriorates because of power outages, the government is looking at offers for electricity generation from diversified sources — but without much success so far. It is now making a fresh move to encourage co-generation of power by sugar mills provided electricity can be made available by the industry sooner and at cheaper rates than the thermal power stations. These pre-conditions were accepted by the Pakistan Sugar Mills Association on Thursday at a meeting of the stakeholders and regulators presided over by the minister for industry and special initiatives. The sugar mills would use coal and bagasse for co-generation of power. If the sugar industry is enabled to further diversify its production programme, as it has done by producing industrial alcohol, and now by co-generation of power, the cost of manufacturing sugar can be reduced significantly. The meeting was informed that the industry could start producing 1,500MW of electricity by 2009-10.

The government needs to fix electricity tariff rates and also settle issues related to transmission, distribution and purchase. In November 2005, the ECC had also evolved a national policy for power co-generation by the sugar mills but no progress has so far been made. The government needs to be more active in tackling power-related problems. In spite of the street protests against frequent and long power outages in Karachi, which prompted the MQM to demand de-privatisation of KESC, the captive power plants in the city cannot sell their surplus electricity because of various bureaucratic snags. They need permission to sell electricity to neighbouring industrial units. There is also a lack of transmission facilities. The KESC is in shambles as indicated by the loss of so many lives in electrocution in the recent rainstorms. Not only do domestic consumers suffer, the cost of manufacturing has also gone up because industrial units have either to set up their own power plants or install generators. This has affected the competitiveness of export goods. The co-generation of power by sugar mills has also acquired urgency because of the Economic Coordination Committee’s decision to extend by one year the deadline for big business and independent power producers to install 2,250MW capacity up to 2010. Earlier, these IPPs were given tariff incentives to set up power plants of their own on a fast-track basis by 2008-09. There has been no increase in the installed generation capacity in fiscal year 2007 and the power crisis is expected to continue till 2010.

According to one projection, the power shortfall will increase to 5,520MW by 2009-2010 when steady supply will stand at 15,055MW against the peak demand of 20,584MW. To meet this huge gap, the government needs to harness both the private and public sector potential to exploit the diverse indigenous sources of energy — thermal, hydro, wind, sun, shrubs, bagasse, etc. The energy programme should have the right mix of big and small projects. Power sector development has suffered because of ad hoc and faulty decision-making and requires a long-term policy that includes an effective crash programme to overcome the current energy crisis on a priority basis.
